

WORCESTERSHIRE SECTION COMMITTEE MEETING 27/11/2017

1. Recent runs. Both well supported, Pete's Run to the Moon had 12 at the lunch stop and Richard's Hereford Hop on 16<sup>th</sup> was a great success with 26 riders to the lunch stop.
2. Future events. 10/12, Breakfast meet at the Mayfly Café, 10.00am. Manager Simon Yapp says reserved parking for bikes in the overflow car park. Christmas do 11/12, all arranged RL. New Inn, Shrawley 26/12 and Fox and Hounds, Lulsley 21/1/18, both venues OK. F & H under new management, Tom and Matt Clarke, who will be pleased to see us.
3. Speaker – email sent recommending John Young to talk on Tridents etc., are we interested, price and availability permitting?
4. Programme 2018. Deadline today, all entries on portal in time. Do you want small card calendar again this year? Issue 4 is latest, should be attached, can someone please print one for JLC.
5. Rex Mather – Felt we should have done something to recognise his years on this committee. How about a large Thank You card signed by all at the Christmas do? Or any other suggestions?
6. Howard Williams has kindly agreed to produce the technicolour December newsletter, has he got photos from anyone?
7. Fish & Chip supper 12/2/18 – can we please find out price so that I can put it the next newsletter.
8. Richard Belwood's photo – do we want it in the January Journal with our section notes?
9. Founder's Relay Rally 6/5/18. We have to complete the forms by 9/2/18. I am concerned that if the Bringsty Café closes for the winter we may have difficulty finding out if it will be available for us. Does anyone have contact details for the new owner? In 2016 I think we billed it as joint Worcs/Herefs, do we do the same for 2018? Any volunteers to run our checkpoint?
10. When speaking to Geoff McGladdery he mentioned that we invited Hfd section to Winter Wandering and John Langford Runs in 2017. I said there was no WW in 2018 but that Hfd members very welcome to join us for the John Langford Run or any other.